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Ref: FOI-032024-000704 

Date: 19TH April 2024 

Address / Email: 

Dear 

Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 

Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Request 

The Trust has confirmed that it is in a PFI Contract and that the Hospitals Buildings are not 
owned by the Trust and that they are owned by Summit Healthcare (Dudley) Limited. Further, 
that Summit Healthcare are responsible for providing an estates and facilities service to Dudley 
Group NHS Foundation Trust. 

Please provide the following under request: the name, contact telephone number, address, and 
email address of who at Summit Healthcare (Dudley) Limited is the: 

• Director of Estates
• Deputy Director/Associate Director of Estates
• Head of Estates
• Senior Estates Manager
• Authorised Person for Medical Gases
• Asbestos Manager/Person in Charge of Trusts Asbestos Re-Inspections and the Trusts

Asbestos Management Plan
• Senior Fire Officer/Head of Fire Compliance
• Capital Projects Director
• Capital Projects Manager
• Director of Facilities
• Head of Facilities
• Head of Procurement
• Director/Head of Facilities

Response 

We have liaised with our 3rd party providers who have confirmed that they do not employ any staff in 
any of the job roles listed.  

If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 

Information Governance Manager 

Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
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Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  
 
Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
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